
CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE

COVID-19 UPDATE
Dear Members, 

I hope you’ve enjoyed your time off so far during this holiday season. I have some 
good news for everyone; as you will have read there have been further relaxations
of the Covid-19 restrictions by the Government, including the cancellation of the 
Vaccine Pass, a lift on restrictions for banquets and the re-opening of certain facilities. 

1. With the cancellation of Vaccine Pass, Members and Guests will no longer be 
required to show QR code upon entering the Club or at any of it’s facilities.

2. All restrictions and requirements in relation to banquets are lifted. Please reach out
     to our Catering Team at 2830 9513 or catering@hkfc.com for bookings and enquiries.

3. The sauna and steam rooms will be reopened tomorrow, 30th December 2022. The   
      jacuzzi will be reopened on 28th January 2023, after the scheduled annual 
      maintenance of the Swimming Pool Complex.

4. The mask mandate remains unchanged. Members and Guests are still required to 
      wear masks on the Club Premises.

This is great news to end the year with, and I would like to show our appreciation for 
your patience and understanding over the last few years of restrictions. Now is the time 
to enjoy our time at the Club to the fullest. 

Finally, a reminder that tomorrow marks Mark Pawley’s final day as General Manager as 
he steps down after 25 years with our immense thanks. I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank him for the wonderful service he has given to the Club and wish 
Randal Linhart all the very best for his time as our new General Manager.

On behalf of the General Committee, I would like to wish all Members and their families 
near and far all the very best for a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous New Year. I hope 
2023 is a good one for us all.

Yours sincerely

Neil Jensen
Chairman
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